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Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Riverbend Atrium One 
Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2X5 
 

(403) 244 9788 

Sarah Hayes: Vice-President of Calgary Stampede 
and Executive Director: Calgary Stampede Foun-
dation  
 
Sandra Lunder: Manager Philanthropy, Commu-
nity Involvement -Calgary Stampede Foundation 
 
Mark Ambrose advised us that Sarah has twenty 
years’ experience working in the charitable sec-
tor. She oversees the Stampede and Foundations 
youth and indigenous programs as well as the 
construction of its new Youth Campus. She  
was part of the Stampede’s We’re Greatest To-
gether capital campaign that saw generous do-
nors and investors contribute over $130 million 
towards new community projects. 
 
Previously she served as chief development of-
ficer of The Banff Centre for nine years. In this 
capacity 
 
she directed The Banff Centre $127 million cam-
paign with a national campaign cabinet. 
 
Prior to The Banff Centre, she was Vice President 
at Ketchum Canada, a national fund-raising con-
sulting firm. 
 
Ms. Hayes serves on the board of the Alberta Ju-
bilee Auditoria, the Lake Louise All Mountain Ski 
Club and has served on the boards of several in-
dustry associations. Raised in Calgary she holds 
and Honours Bachelor of Arts Degree from 
Queen’s University. 
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Sarah began by offering a big Thank you to Mark Ambrose. Talk to synergies be-
tween our organizations; we share some awesome leaders. I am so impressed 
with Mark Ambrose as a leader (with us and in the community) and as a person. 
Stampede and Rotary have a reputation for volunteerism and community ser-
vice and Mark exemplifies this. We are so lucky that he has chosen to volunteer 
with us; and I’m sure you feel the same way about his contributions.  

 
A month from now we will be well into day two and it’s hard not to notice excitement building on 
park; media campaigns out there. I want to share with you a part of Stampede that happens year-
round that is less in the public eye and that is the priorities and programs of the Calgary Stampede 
Foundation. 

This is much in common with The Rotary Club of South Calgary: We all share a 
commitment create opportunities for youth and to making our communities better. 
A few examples of this are: Terry and Steve McDonough, Terry was a honorary life 
member of the Calgary Stampede and Steve McDonough his son is the newly elect-
ed second Vice Chairman. Of course; Mark Ambrose and Roger Jarvis who served as 
president 2000-2001. The projects we talk about today are made possible through 
Roger’s leadership and the Stampede organization is indebted to him.  
 
The Stampede and The Rotary Club of Calgary South have had a great collaboration over the years. 
We share the space and are great neighbours and have a lot in common with helping youth in the city. 
Terry McDonough, great member of Rotary and the Stampede and Roger Jarvis from this club 
was the President of the Foundation in 2000-2001, he was the who instigated the projects that we are 
seeing today for the Foundation. 
 
This is a three-part story: 
 
1994: The Foundation was incorporated, and became an independent charity form the Stampede, the 
received gifts and dispersed gifts and raised philanthropic funds, and they starting thinking about a 
master plan 
 
2004: got a donation from the Nat Christie Foundation of $6 million, and with this kind of backing , 
had the power to make great things happen 
Master Plan -3 Major Projects 
 
2010:  We’re Greatest Together 
Goal to raise $100 million 
2015 Capital campaign concluded $133 million raised!! 
  
Third Decade: Park Transformation 
-Ag and Western Event Centre 
-Enmax Park 
-Youth Campus 
Ag and Western Centre 
Opened 2014, 150,000 sq ft and 125 x 250 sq ft of arena, over 40events a year held there 
-Journey of the World , teaching kids about agriculture 
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Third Decade: Park Transformation—Continued 
-Farm Safety Programs 
-Aggie Days 
-4-H Parade 
-4-H Rodeo 
-World Professional Bull Riding Finals 
Enmax Park 
160 acres, contains Sweetgrass Lodge for educational as well as an out door amphitheatre, bike paths 
that will connect to the TransCanada bike path, new home of Indian Village, used for festivals  
Youth Campus 
NE quadrant of the Park, Transalta studio opened April 2017, the BMO Amphitheatre opens in Octo-
ber 2017, Charter School to open in January 2018 that will hold 450 students, Waltonhall Church will 
be revamped and used for performances in May 2018. 
The Sun Centre will open in 2018 and in 2019 the Calgary Opera will move in. 
  
Sandra advised us the Youth Campus is about helping youth to be inspired, community minded, have 
civic pride and for them to be thankful 
for what they have. 
Three areas to focus on 
Education, Performing Arts, Agricul-
ture. To give the next generation 
strength, a skill set and results.  
Education. Helping them understand 
what Calgary is built on , learn about 
the rodeo, indigenous, agriculture etc 
Preforming Arts: Learn about commit-
ment not just about learning an instru-
ment, and they have to work as a team 
Programs from age 7-22, and they have 
auditions and performances year 
round. The youth show band is 136 
youth, they practice and perform over 
1000 hours a year, they have won 5 
World Champions and are great ambas-
sadors for Canada and Calgary and they 
appreciate that responsibility. 
Agriculture 
4-H make sure that agriculture remains 
relevant in the future 
Explains the role that agriculture and 
equine play in the future 
Support scholarships 
Stronger Community, better connection 
  
Roger Jarvis and Pres. Farn thanked the speakers. Roger said that it was a dynamic presenta-
tion and he was proud of what they were doing and their accomplishments and Pres. Farn advised 
Sarah and Sandra that a donation to the Stay In School program will be made in their names. 
THE PDF PRESENTATION OF THIS BULLETIN WILL BE ATTACHED  
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President Ken Farn opened the meeting by the singing of 
O’Canada and Rotary Grace stating only three more meetings 
to go after today. 
 
Head Table: Sarah Hayes, Sandra Lunder, Mark Ambrose, 
Bill LeClair and Roger Jarvis 
 
Bulletin Editor Brenda McKinley 
Photographer: Steve Mason 
 

Guests: Stan Cichon introduced our guests today 
 
Dream Home Minute: Craig Stokke gave the Dream Home 
Minute news. Gate passes to be passed out by next week, if 
you need to move shifts please do so now, there are Super 
passes available to those that are working a lot of shifts.  
 

Please email: shifts@rotary cs.org if you have any con-
cerns or questions. 
 
 

Casino: Harry Pelton: Casino shifts are full but we could use a couple of back up people for the 
night shift 
 
Downtown Club: Ken Farn advised us that the Downtown Club is having their social on July 
12th. If you want the discount please contact them now. See Bulletin for more info 

 
Waterton Glacier Peace Park Assembly: Earl Huson reminded us 
that this event is September 22nd to 24th with great speakers and lots of 
fun 
 
 
St. Mary’s Parking: Earl Huson asked to call him if you can help. 
 
 

Rotaract: Emily Tedesco-White reminded us that this Saturday the Rotaractors are having a fund rais-
ing dinner, James Bond theme at the Sunny Side Community Hall for $35 per ticket 

 
 
YEX International Dinner: Ron Prokosch wanted to thank 
everyone for continuing to support the exchange dinner last 
week.  
 
See Bulletin for more info and Photos 
  
 

mailto:shifts@rotary%20cs.org
mailto:shifts@rotary%20cs.org
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Charity Day: Bill LeClair reminded us that next week’s meeting 
is Charity Day at the Carriage House.  
 
Carol Graham will speak as well as a representative of the 
Charities. 
 
Committee List: Bill LeClair also let us know that the Commit-
tees list was sent out this morning to all Members by email. 
 

 
 
Sergeant-At-Arms: John Fitzsimmons was the Sergeant At 
Arms today and he lightened many pockets by bring up the Rotary 
Fellowship Golf weekend and other current events. 
 
 
 
 

50/50 Draw: Bill Sumner drew his own name and received $120 which he turned around and 
gave some to the Sergeant-at-Arms and the rest to support the ShelterBox program. What a guy!!! 

 
 
 

Thank you to Mark Ambrose today and every 
day, keep up the good work 
 
 

The meeting was adjourned for to-
day by President Ken Farn 
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JUNE 2017 
 

June 15  Charity Day: Carriage House Inn 
June 15  Partners June Dinner and AGM 
 
June 22  Rotary Profile: Ted Rowsell 
June 29  Changing of the Guard and WCS/Large Grants Presentation 
 
JULY 2017 
 
July 6    Dream Home Kick off: Ranchman’s DanceHall and Cookhouse 
July 13  No Meeting: Dream Home Operations 
July 20  Michelle Gallant: Calgary Fringe Festival 
July 27  No Meeting: Stay In School Golf Tournament 
 
AUGUST 2017 
 
Aug 3    President Bill LeClair: Inaugural Address 
Aug 10  TBA 
Aug 13  Old Fashioned Country Picnic 
Aug 17  TBA 
Aug 24  Mount Royal University Library Tour 
Aug 31  TBA 
 
SEPTEMBER 2017 
Sept 2    Rotary Mattamy Greenway Celebration 
Sept 7   TBA 
Sept 14  TBA 
Sept 21  TBA 
Sept 22-24 Waterton Peace Park Assembly 
Sept 28  TBA 
 

 BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 46, JUNE 8 2017   
 RCCS CALENDAR  

 
HEALTH, WELLNESS & TRANSPORTATION 

 
 
 

Contact Hugh Delaney at (403) 819 4872 or: hughdelaney02@gmail.com if you 
know of anyone  that is not well or could use a visit 
 

 
Contact Bonar Irving at bonar@shaw.ca or 403 254 8476 if you know of anyone 
that may need  a ride  

mailto:hughdelaney02@gmail.com
mailto:bonar@shaw.ca?subject=Transportation
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If you require assistance booking shifts OR any related Dream Home matters 

please email us by just clicking this link:  shifts@rotarycs.org  

JUNE 21ST IS A GREAT DAY TO HAVE PANCAKES, 

FREE PARKING  AND YOU CAN ALSO PREVIEW THE 

PRIZES FOR THE STAMPEDE THIS YEAR 

 

PLEASE EMAIL by clicking this email link here: sgoodwin@calgarystampede.com  

mailto:shifts@rotarycs.org
mailto:sgoodwin@calgarystampede.com?subject=Prize%20Preview
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ONLINE REGISTRATION WILL OPEN SOON. 
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ST. MARY’S NEWS 

Thank you to these Rotarians who participated in Career Conversations:  Harry Pelton, 

Luanne Whitmarsh, Bill LeClair, Larry Stein, Glen Godlonton, Myrna Dube-

Thompson and Gena Rotstein. Also a special thank you is extended to these 

friends of Rotary who also participated in Career Conversations: Dr. Pawel 

Niemczewski (Biba Tharp's son-in-law) and Katharine Schaab (Dorothea Schaab's 

niece). 

FROM DOROTHEA 
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David Young had the oppor-
tunity to attend a meeting at 

the Rotary club of Edinburgh. 
There were also 41 Italian Ro-
tarians in attendance 

David received a banner and a 
CD of Scottish songs sung by the 

Rotarians. 

 

Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Assembly 
September 22nd- 24th, 2017 

Waterton Lakes National Park,  Waterton Alberta 
 

Registration is open for the 2017 Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Assembly. 

Register at the following web site by clicking the link below 
 

https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/
EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=9e048d03-7526-472e-99c1-a3e9d8410aa9 

 
For Accommodation it is highly recommended that you contact the hotels 
listed on the WGIPPA website to determine availability.  The organizers 
have not been able to arrange group rates due to the large numbers of 
visitors to the Parks this year. 

The WGIPPA website is http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/ 

You will  also find a tentative program listed on the website . 

https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=9e048d03-7526-472e-99c1-a3e9d8410aa9/
https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=9e048d03-7526-472e-99c1-a3e9d8410aa9/
http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/
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YEX INTERNATIONAL DINNER 

A big thank you to all 

those who attended 

and to Jamie Moor-

house who became 

our technical advisor 

and to Mike Zacharki 

who provided the lead-

ership for the meal. 

We are still doing a fi-

nal tally of the finances 

but we are within a few 

hundred dollars of 

$40,000 for Shelterbox 

 

 

PHOTOS SUBMITTED 

BY RON PROKOSCH 

AND MYRNA ROWSELL 
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June 7th was our first hike of the season and a lovely hiking day. We went to Ole Buck Loop. Our first sight was Sib-
bald Lake. The flowers were plentiful. This group of Venus Slippers were an example.Two new flowers identified 
were Lemonweed or Yellow Puccoon and Heart leaved Alexanders. At the summit there were 4 Inukshuks. We took 
the opportunity to have lunch there on a convenient bench just the right size for five hikers. On the way down a 
toad was spotted sunning itself on a clump of dirt. When we returned to the lake there was a family of Canada 
Geese in the distance with 5 goslings  

SUBMITTED BY: PAT FARN 
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Hello Book Babes: next Book Club meeting is Monday June 19th at Elbow Val-
ley Residents Club. We meet at 10:30 followed by lunch. More details will be sent in 
a separate email. Please RSVP to me at kabritts444@shaw.ca or 403-256-1379. 
Thank you and Happy Reading! 

HIKERS: A group of went to Sibbald Lake to the Ole Buck Loop. The flowers were spectacular, and the 
weather was perfect. 
 
On Wednesday June14th we will drive to the Castle Junction area to find Silverton Falls & Smith Lake. This 
is 4km long, with only 240m in height gain. 
 
Most hikes are shorter and flatter this season to accommodate our aging group. We welcome friends and 
family and those who love to get away and explore. 
  
Call BARB HEUCHERT: 403-289-2448 or CONSTANCE JACKSON: 403-931-4018 for more info 

Hello Everyone: Please RSVP asap for the meeting and dinner on June 15. We will be saying our thanks to Pat Farn 
for her work as President this year, and also we have a couple of speakers lined up for short presentations.  
 
Exchange Student, Pablo Ruiz, will share his experiences from the past year, and Jaqui Anderson will talk about 
Syrian Refugees in Calgary. 
 
join your Rotary Partners friends for some fellowship on June 15 at the Calgary Golf & Country Club! 
 

Joanne Martin, Mary 

McPhee, Linda Legare and 

Donna Mintz enjoying golf 

at Fellowship weekend in 

Invermere  

 

mailto:kabritts444@shaw.ca
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Travel the world's largest urban path-
way system for the Summer Challenge 
By Anna Junker 
 
Want to take in the beauty of Calgary, visit all four quadrants of the 
city and win prizes while you’re doing it? 
 

Parks Foundation Calgary has launched Summer Challenge, an 
event in celebration of Canada 150. They are challenging Calgari-
ans to walk, run, cycle or in-line skate 150 kilometres using 

the Rotary/Mattamy Greenway. 
The Greenway is a 138 km network of paths and bikeways that 
circles the entire city. The greenway can be used year-round and is 
expected to be fully completed by the end of 2017.  
 
Areas of the city still under construction include the path joining the northwest and northeast quadrants. There is also 
a wetland area in the southeast which will be completed in the winter when the water is frozen over.  
 
The Greenway directly connects 55 communities around the city and connects to almost 1,000 kilometres of Calga-
ry’s existing pathways. It also links parks, natural areas, green spaces, river valleys and other amenities. It can be 
used to commute to work or for recreational activities.  
“Many residents are unaware that Calgary boasts the longest urban pathway and park system in the world,” said 
Sheila Taylor, executive director of Parks Foundation Calgary in a press release. 
 
The Summer Challenge kicks off June 25 and runs through to August 28. People can register for free through Face-

book or greenway150.com as individuals or a team where they can add up everyone’s kilometres throughout the sum-
mer.  
For those with four-legged friends, their kilometres can be added to yours.  
 
The entire pathway does not have to be completed, just 
enough to reach 150 km which encourages people to get 
out and explore other areas of the city.  
 

Anyone participating can share their journey on social 

media, tagging Parks Foundation Calgary and using the 

hashtags #MyGreenway and #Greenway 150 where they 

will be eligible to win weekly prizes.  

 

Parks Foundation Calgary will also be using social media 

and online tools to inform people about the progress, are-

as to avoid, detours and suggested routes while the path-

way is still under construction.  

Interactive maps are available to download at green-

way150.com and the Greenway is highlighted on the City 

of Calgary pathways and bikes app.  

Summer Challenge medals and certificates will be 

awarded on Sept. 2 at four simultaneous events in each 

quadrant of the city.  
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How to Contact Us 
 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 

Calgary AB T2C 2V5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 
 
Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2016 2017 Club Officers 
 
President: Ken Farn: kgfarn@telusplanet.net 

President-Elect: Bill LeClair: leclair@calgarylaw.com 

Past President: Murray Flegel: mjf@bosslubricants.com 

Club Secretary: Ted Rowsell: rowselle@telus.net 

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy: treasurer@rotarycs.org 

Partners President: Pat Farn: patfarn@telus.net 

 

2016 2017 Directors 
 
Club Service: Operations 
 Steve Mason 
      Email: steve@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Club Service: Memberships and Social 
 Glenn Potter 
 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 
 
Club Service: Ways & Means 
 Jack Haman 
 Email: hamanj@telus.net 
 
Community Service: 
  Luanne Whitmarsh 
 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 
 
Community Service: Ways & Means: 
 Charlie Gouldsborough 
 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 
 
International & Vocational Service 
 Bryan Walton 
 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 
 
Youth Service 
 Stacey Johnson 
 Email: sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca 

The ClubRunner Mobile App is a must have for 

all members who clubs are subscribers to 

ClubRunner. 

 

View and search your member directory and ex-

ecutives/directors. Access contact information, 

click to call, email or get directions, and add to 

your own personal contacts. 

 

Even view the latest feed of stories from your 

story list and read about upcoming events and 

speakers and keep track of your attendance sta-

tistics. 

 

Stay connected with your club, even on the go. 

What's New in Version 2.3 

Here is what's new: 

- View your meeting day, time and venue com-

plete with a Google map for directions through 

the new Club Info Page. 

- Introducing My Attendance!  

Keep track of your attendance statistics 

and banked makeups. 

To download the app from the Ap-
ple App Store or from Google Play, 
simply type in 'ClubRunner' in the 
search bar. Our mobile app is com-
patible with all versions of the iPh-
one, iPad and iPod Touch sets that 
have iOS 8.0 or later and with ver-
sions of Android that are 4.0.3 or 
better.  

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
http://www.rotarycs.org
mailto:kgfarn@telusplanet.net
mailto:leclair@calgarylaw.com
mailto:mjf@bosslubricants.com
mailto:rowselle@telus.net
mailto:treasurer@rotarycs.org
mailto:patfarn@telus.net
mailto:steve@talkinglightmedia.com
mailto:agpotter@telusplanet.net
mailto:hamanj@telus.net
mailto:luannew@kerbycentre.com
mailto:charlie@albertasleepcentre.com
mailto:bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca
mailto:sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca

